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Senator RUSTON asked:   
 

70. Going to changes to the Offshore Banking Unit Measures, I am wondering about the likely 
impact of Offshore Banking Unit activity following the announcement of the OBU regime? 

Answer:  

70. Stakeholder consultations have indicated that proposed amendments, announced in the 
2013-14 Budget, to exclude all related party dealings from the Offshore Banking Unit regime, 
would have a negative impact on the offshore banking activity undertaken in Australia.  On 
29 September 2013 the Assistant Treasurer announced the deferral of the commencement 
date of the amendments.   

The deferral allows more time to consult with industry in the development of targeted rules 
to address integrity concerns while ensuring there is no adverse impact on genuine offshore 
banking activity. 

 


